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May 2022 Newsletter
The staff for Term 2, 2022 include
· Anne Whittleston (Director / Teacher)
· Jen Reid (Assistant Director / Educator) 
· Nathan McGuinness (Community Development Coordinator)
· Tamara Hall (Speech Pathologist)
· Sarah Harry (Occupational Therapist) 
· Janet Hazel (Teacher)
· Michelle Cullen (Teacher)
· Roshni Amroliwala (Teacher)
· Magdaline Saredakis (Educator)
· Adrienne Hicks (Educator)
· Noella Saad (Educator)
· Lisa Mildrum (Educator)
· Jodie Murray (Educator)
· Andrea Randell (Educator) 
· Le-arna Rathjen   (Educator)
· Julia Tilley (Educator)
· Iona Angely (Educator)
· Rinjani Bonavidi (Educator)
· Jess Maher (Educator)
· Lisa Chalmers (Educator)
· Mayuko Mulholland (Cook/ Educator)
· Yogini Patel (Educator)
· Kelly McDonald (Educator)
· Zhara Zhara (Educator)
· Yan Chen (Educator)
· Cathy Mazzarolo (Admin Officer)
· Kylie Webster (Finance Officer)
· Jo Oliver (Cook / Educator)
· Nobuko Nakajima (Educator)
· Amanda Smith (Educator)
· Simon Costello (Groundsperson)


Janet’s Retirement


[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]It is with mixed emotion that we will soon bid farewell to Janet Hazel 
(Preschool Teacher) 
as she is soon to retire.
I asked Janet to tell us a little of her experience at our Centre.

Janet’s replacement will be announced ASAP. 
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“This is hard for me to write as Keithcot Farm Children Centre has been my working family for 14 years. I am embarking on my next adventure of life. I will be taking Long Service Leave from 27th May for 7 months and then I will be retiring. Graham and I plan to travel Australia with our Border Collie Jasper and our Cockatiel Tilley in our caravan. 
I have been teaching and Directing for 27 years, studying at University when my children were older. I was the Director at Lantana Kindergarten for 7 years before I left that role to step back into being a full time teacher and I arrived at Keithcot Farm Children’s Centre in January 2009 for a year. Anne, Jen and the team made me feel so welcome that I applied for the full time teaching position and I am still here. 
Anne and Jen’s leadership has always been one of encouragement and supportive, enabling me to take on short term leadership roles within this Centre, as well as having the opportunity to be the Curriculum Leader.
I cannot forget All the Educators I have had the pleasure to work with, who have been encouraging and supportive. 
Lastly the families, who have become like family as I have had the privilege to teach many siblings giving me the opportunity to re connect with families.
May I take this time to say Thank You and wish you all the best for the future - I will miss all of you “. 
Janet Hazel
Curriculum
Children have been introduced /reintroduced to the Centre’s routines. They are learning and further consolidating their understanding that when the little bells ring at 9am this is a signal to come inside for group experiences. 
Please avoid arriving at this time as children, toddlers and babies are placed into small groups for a literacy based activity. It is unsettling for the group to have children arrive at 9am as well as missing the important time prior to the groups to organise their belongings, reconnect with their friends and participate in some active play outdoors.  
Educators have explained and negotiated with the children our ‘limits’ (rules). For example, walking inside, sitting when we eat and drink and washing hands before eating and after using the toilet etc . Children’s understanding of WHY we implement these practices and other procedures grows as we constantly and continually embed in their daily practices.
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Water is provided for children during morning and afternoon snack times and milk is provided with lunch.
Children are shown where they can independently access water using their own personal cups in-between these times.


Please do not send drink bottles. Occasionally
children are seen sharing bottles which can ultimately mean sharing unwanted germs. Please place a named plastic cup in your child’s bag.

We have been reflecting on our program and practice with a focus on 'Sense of Agency'. When children have opportunities to make choices, to attempt tasks for themselves, and to take on increasing responsibilities, their sense of themselves as competent members of society grows. Doing something for yourself produces a powerful sense of achievement and success. The evidence clearly shows that children who develop strong self-esteem, sense of agency and academic motivation are more likely to achieve their potential at school as well as being resilient to risk factors throughout their education.
Each child has a Primary Educator who develops an Individual Learning Plan (ILP) with learning goals which are reviewed and updated through the year. If you are not sure who your Primary Educator is – please check with either Anne (Director) or Jen (Assistant Director).
All Educators across our Birth to School Transition site use a variety of strategies to collect, rich and meaningful information that depicts children’s learning and development. One of these strategies is the use of “Learning Stories”.  This strategy focus’ on children’s strengths, interests, actions and dispositions and documents children’s involvement in learning, including communication, interactions and collaboration.  Each child has their own Portfolio with Learning Stories and other information about their learning. 
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We would love you to contribute some information about what activities your child enjoys with your family at home, on holidays or other experiences by adding your own photos and stories to your child’s portfolio. 




Raising a Complaint
We recognise that sometimes things go wrong and you may feel that your expectations are not being met. 

You may choose to make a complaint if you believe we have: 
• done something incorrect 
• failed to do something we should have done 
• acted unfairly or impolitely. 
Your complaint or feedback may be about: 
• the type, level or quality of service 
• the behaviour and decisions of staff 
• a policy, procedure or practice. 

Complaints and feedback may be about something we have to do because of state or federal law. We will talk to you and help you understand the requirements and why they exist. 

Making a complaint 
Step 1 – frontline complaint handling and early resolution.
 
Talk to the person that made the original decision. We encourage a process where the original decision maker is given the opportunity to resolve the concern or complaint wherever possible.  
If you're still not satisfied that your complaint has been addressed, you can contact the Director: Education + Care – Anne Whittleston 

Email Anne.whittleston916@schools.sa.edu.au
and ask to make a time to meet to discuss the concern. 

Step 2 –central complaint resolution
If you're not satisfied that your complaint has been addressed at the local level, you can get help from the Department for Education Customer Feedback Unit (CFU) phone 1800 677 435 (toll free).
Step 3 – external complaint resolution
If you haven’t been able to resolve your complaint through steps 1+2, you may choose to seek independent advice from the SA Ombudsman.
Free call: 1800 182 150
Email:  ombudsman@ombudsman.sa.gov.au
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Community Development

I hope that you all had a great Easter break / school holidays and were able to spend some quality time with friends and family. 
Just a quick update from the Community Development and Allied Health programs. We have had a really positive response to the programs that have been offered already this year. With all programs being booked out. 

For term 2 we have the following programs on offer, all programs will be emailed out to families and will be available for viewing on our Facebook and web pages. 

Play in the park, will start again on the 3rd of May, we will be running 5 sessions for the term, which will be on a Tuesday and Wednesday. Please see the flyers for location details and times. 

Being with Baby, is a 7-week program running on Tuesday mornings at 10am from the 10th of May until the 21st of June. This group is almost full, so we will have waiting list and spots for term 3.

Getting ready for mealtimes, will be presented on the 12th of May, and is a free program designed to help parents and carers explore the reasons why children can be “fussy” and provide you with practical strategies to help establish a more positive mealtime experience. This session will be capped so bookings are essential, and all details for booking will be on the flyer. 

Infant Massage, is a 5-week program which guides parents and carers on using healthy and gentle touch to soothe, settle and comfort your baby. The program is offered in the centre on Friday mornings at 10am from the 3rd of June through to the 1st of July. There are limited places, so bookings are essential. 

PJ story night, will be held on the 25th of May, we will need to wait until closer to the date to confirm whether it will be at the centre or an online session.  

First aid information session, this is a non-accredited information evening designed to help increase your knowledge on a variety of first aid situations. This session is facilitated by Heather Palmer from Palmers Education, these evenings are very popular so be sure to book your spot as places fill fast. 

If you are interested in any of these programs, please email Nathan on nathan.mcguinness3@sa.gov.au for further information or to register your interest. 




[image: ]Dates to Remember


Thursday 12 May:
Getting Ready for Mealtimes

Monday 23 May @ 7pm:
Governing Council Meeting via Zoom.

Wednesday 25 May:
PJ Story time.

Friday 10 June:
Staff Professional Learning Day. No Preschool.
Limited Long Day Care available for Friday Childcare bookings.

Monday 13 June:
Public Holiday - Queens Birthday

Friday 8 July:
Last Preschool Session for Term 2.


Long Day Care continues during the scheduled
 School holidays
Monday 11 July to 
Friday 22 July.


Monday 25 July:
First day of Preschool Program for Term 3.

Monday 29 August:
1st Photo day – more information will be sent home when available.

Friday 2 September:
2nd Photo day – more information will be sent home when available.

Monday 5 September:
Staff Professional Learning Day. No Preschool.
Limited Long Day Care available for Monday Childcare bookings.


Screen Time
Too much screen time and a penchant for computers is playing havoc with children’s school readiness, as new research from the University of South Australia shows that modern lifestyles are influencing our young generation’s prevalence of developmental delay.
Conducted by UniSA researchers, Dr Kobie Boshoff, Alessia Pivato and Sarah Seekamp, the study explores the concerns of more than 100 South Australian preschool directors, finding that an overuse of screen time, in lieu of quality play, is substantially impacting children’s development, putting them behind their peers as they start school.
In South Australia, nearly 22 per cent of children are considered to be developmentally vulnerable, where they display a much lower than average ability in competencies such as physical health, behaviours, emotional maturity, language or communication.
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Paediatric expert and Director of UniSA’s International Centre for Allied Health Evidence, Dr Kobie Boshoff, says reducing children’s screen time and replacing it with more developmentally appropriate playtime will help improve poor rates of school readiness.
“School readiness is all about the ability of a child to make a successful transition from preschool into formal school. But as research shows, nearly one in four South Australian children are not meeting the mark,” Dr Boshoff says.
“In our research, preschool directors indicate that families are overusing screens as ‘babysitters’ and that this could be contributing to lower levels of social skill development, concentration, problem solving abilities and self-regulation – all key skills that improve school readiness.

“This is acutely important for all Adelaide families and children, but especially so for families living in rural and low socioeconomic areas, where the risk of developmental delay is known to be statistically higher.”
In Australia, health guidelines for preschool-aged children (2-5 years) recommend no more than one hour of screens per day, which includes television, computers and smart devices.
“While screen time has certainly become a normal part of everyday life, there has to be a balance, and we must educate parents about the adverse effect of too much screen-time on children’s development,” Dr Boshoff says.
“Young children need to be spending more time riding scooters, being outside, or playing with traditional toys such as blocks, cars, or puzzles.
“A balanced, healthy lifestyle incorporating weekly time for physical activity, positive play time with parents and peers and giving children time to develop independence in their daily routines, are some examples of healthy activities for families.
“The result is that many more preschools have children with greater needs, leaving them in desperate need for early childhood interventions such as occupational therapy, speech pathology and physiotherapy.
“Providing this support is vital to ensure that children have a positive experience of the early years of school and that strong foundations for learning occur from day one.
“We do need to support our children to make most use of their learning opportunities and if we can get the message out that we all, as a society, need to look out for how our modern lifestyles are influencing our children’s development, then perhaps we will start seeing some positive change”.
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Media contact: Annabel Mansfield T:
 +61 8 8302 0351 M: +61 417 717 504
E: Annabel.Mansfield@unisa.edu.au
Researcher: Dr Kobie Boshoff T: 
+61 8 83021089  E: kobie.boshoff@unisa.edu.au
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